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Football Team  

 

Mrs King and Mr Elder held football trials last week to choose P7s for this year’s 

school football team.  

The team will participate in monthly competitions are Nethercraigs.  

 

 

Credit Union 

 

We will begin the process of recruiting and training Credit Union volunteers from our 

P7 year group, with a view to beginning collections after September weekend. 

 

 

Whole School Open Afternoon 

 

Wednesday 18th September will be our whole school open afternoon. More 

information on the organisation of this will go out to parents this week.  

 

 

Scottish Maths Week 

 

This will take place 23rd – 26th September. Mrs Strang and the Mathletes will organise 

this week and further details will go out to parents. The theme this year is Maths in 

Stories. There are many activities planned that allow the upper and lower classes to 

work together. As in previous years, we will finish the week with Dress for Work 

Day.   

 

 

Quality Improvement Officer 

 

Sarah Richford will be our new link QIO at Cardonald.  

 

 

Paired Reading  

 

Paired reading will soon be starting again with pupil in P4. Thank you to those who 

have volunteered.   

 

 

Reading with Dogs 

 

Following the success of this last session we are pleased that Angela is back working 

with us every Monday afternoon.  

 



 

 

 

Kindness Room 

 

This room is looking great and we just have a few finishing touches to add. This room 

will be used for small groups to do Wellbeing groups and mindfulness activities.  

Part of the donation for this room has been used to buy games for the Lego club 

which is open at breaks for P4 – 7 pupils supervised by Ms Mohd.  

 

 

Loose Parts Play  

 

We now have loose parts play resources and outdoor learning bags stored in huts in 

the school carpark.  

Classes have paired up (an upper class with a lower class) to go out for loose parts 

play sessions.  

We also plan to take classes out of the school into the local area once a term.  


